
 

MCG message 
 
To:   All Blue Cross Complete providers 
 
Date:  April 3, 2025 
 
Subject: MDHHS provides clarification on physician administered drugs given for off- 

label indications 
  
The Michigan Department of Health and Human Services released Bulletin MMP 25-12 on 
April 1, 2025, which clarifies the use of physician administered drugs given for off-label 
indications. 
 
Effective May 1, 2025, the following policy will be implemented: 
 
Coverage of off-label use of protected drug classes 
Claims submitted for the U.S. Food and Drug Administration off-label use of physician 
administered drugs within the protected drug classes must include documentation to 
support that the indication is evidence-based and confirms that it is being administered 
within generally accepted standards of practice. Acceptable documentation may include, 
but is not limited to, documents from medical compendia, peer-reviewed studies, progress 
notes, or provider letters that demonstrate other failed lines of treatment.  
 
Coverage of off-label use of non-protected drug classes 
Prior authorization continues to be required for claims for off-label uses of drugs not 
included in the protected drug classes. Refer to the Michigan Department of Health and 
Human Services Medicaid Provider Manual for additional information. 
 
This policy applies to Medicaid Fee-for-Service. Medicaid Health Plans and Integrated Care 
Organizations may develop prior authorization requirements and utilization review criteria 
within the confines of state law, that differ from Medicaid requirements. Providers are 
encouraged to check with the member’s MHP or ICOs for applicable PA requirements and 
utilization review criteria. 
 
If you have any questions, contact your Blue Cross Complete provider account executive or 
the Blue Cross Complete Provider Inquiry at 1-888-312-5713. 
 

*Our website is mibluecrosscomplete.com. While website addresses for other organizations are provided for reference, Blue 
Cross Complete doesn’t control these sites and isn’t responsible for their content. 

 
 
 

https://www.michigan.gov/mdhhs/-/media/Project/Websites/mdhhs/Assistance-Programs/Medicaid-BPHASA/2025-Bulletins/Final-Bulletin-MMP-25-12.pdf?rev=24f47763c6e44ac7a4d789a06298222e&hash=2F8706B650AF0A111D5256A302EA05AA
https://www.mdch.state.mi.us/dch-medicaid/manuals/MedicaidProviderManual.pdf
https://www.mdch.state.mi.us/dch-medicaid/manuals/MedicaidProviderManual.pdf

